
 

Village of Springville 

Historic Preservation Commission 

 

October 11, 2022              7:00 pm 

 

A meeting of the Historic Preservation Commission of the Village of Springville was 

held at the Municipal Building, 65 Franklin Street, Springville, New York at the above 

date and time. Present were: 

 

Members:                                                              Bill Skura Chairman  

                                                                              Helen Brogan-absent 

                                                                              Don Orton 

            John Baronich-Vice Chairman  

            Eric Tuberdyke-absent 

 

Also present:           John Lauber-189 W. Main Street 

                   

                                                                                           

Clerk:                                                                    Jennifer Blumenstein 

 

After the Pledge of Allegiance, Chairman Skura called the meeting to order at 7:00p.m.  

 

A Certificate of Appropriateness came before the Board from John Lauber with The 

Office located at 189 W. Main Street.  They are looking to install a new Sign and relocate 

the existing signage. 

 

The new sandwich type signage will be hung from the front of the building so it can be 

seen in both directions.  The sign will have internal LED lighting which can be either a 

solid color or do fading type lighting with different colors.  The sign will only be lit from 

dusk to closing.  It will not be on all night or during the day. 

 

Mr Lauber would like to express that he would really like the fading of colors from red, 

white and blue to show his patriotism.  He owns a disabled veterans business and wants 

to show his appreciation. 

 

The Board did mention that Electric Signage is not allowed in the Historic District of the 

Village of Springville, but did acknowledge that this sign is a Hybrid type sign that does 

not scroll or change verbiage, just non-strobing colors. 

 

After some discussion and review of the Certificate, paperwork and a video of the sign, 

Chairman Bill Skura asked for a motion to vote. 
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Don Orton made the motion to approve the application with the stipulation that the color 

of the sign stay a steady color. The Board will review the option to add the fading color 

option at a later date once it can be evaluated.  Seconded by John Baronich.  All in favor, 

none opposed. 

 

 

Under New Business the Board discussed their concerns about Electric Signage and this 

new type of Hybrid Sign which was presented today.  They consider this a grey area and 

have to look into how to set a precedence moving forward.   

 

John Baronich made the motion to adjourn at 7:45 pm, seconded by Bill Skura. All in 

favor, none opposed.   

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 

Jennifer Blumenstein 


